
  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
10th May 2024 
 
Dear Parents / Carers, 
 
I hope that you all managed to enjoy the long Bank Holiday weekend. From my perspective, Saturday, 
at around 2.30pm, was particularly memorable…. 
 

End of Key Stage Assessments 
Next week will see our Year Six children take part in their end of Key Stage Two assessments (known 
to most as SATs). I have to say that the work ethic and maturity shown by this group of young people 
over the time I have known them has been highly commendable and reflected in their behaviour and 
attitudes in school. Whatever may happen, I know that they will continue to conduct themselves in the 
most appropriate way displaying the resilience and determination we have seen over the years. Enjoy!! 
 
Further to this, our Year Two children have also been engaging in some assessment tasks this week 
and, when handing out certificates in assembly today, the phrases which kept recurring were ‘showing 
resilience’ and ‘never giving up’ which really exemplifies the attitude of the children involved. Well done 
to them for their hard work, effort and, indeed, resilience! 
 

Sporting Fixtures 
The football team from Upper Key Stage Two enjoyed playing a ’round robin’ of matches this week 
against other local schools and ran out worthy winners! Congratulations to all! 
 

New Arrivals! 
The ‘Belmont Family’ has recently been expanded! On 19th April, Mrs Russell welcomed Olivia into the 
world and last Sunday, Mrs Fox gave birth to Henry. Everybody is doing fine and we pass on our best 
wishes to all!! 
 

Tesco ‘Stronger Starts’ 
I have been reliably informed that a number of the local Tesco stores have the ‘Belmont Gardening 
Club Bins’ set up! If you do happen to shop in one of the participating stores, grab a handful of discs 
(no one will notice..!) and pop them in! I can’t do this alone!!!!!!! 
 

End of Half Term 
I know it is still a couple of weeks away but please remember that we finish the half term on 
THURSDAY 23RD MAY with Friday 24th being a PD Day. 
 

End of Year Two 
Just a reminder that when children move from Year Two into Year Three, their Universal Infant Free 
School Meal offer ends. As mentioned before, this is NOT to be confused with free school meal 
entitlement through other qualifying criteria. It is worth remembering that eligibility for this entitlement 
also provides reduced costs for school visits. As such, if you feel that you may qualify for the free 
school meals, please do apply. We have attached further information with this letter. 
 

And Finally…. 
As always, we would like to wish you all a pleasant weekend! Looking at the forecast, I think it is one 

for the garden! 
 

Yours Sincerely 
 

C. Gibson 

     Mr C Gibson  

Lauderdale Drive   
Guisborough   

North Yorkshire  
TS14 7BS 
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